Raytheon

RECEIVED
SEP 2 5 1996

CERTIFIED MAIL RETURN RECEIPT REQUESTED

MA STATE PROGRAM UNIT

September 20, 1996 WJS:96:20

United States Environmental Protection Agency JFK Building Boston, MA 02203

Attention: Jane Downing, Director - Massachusetts Office of Ecosystem Protection (CMA)

Reference: Cancellation Request - Discharge Permit - MA0001511, Wayland Facility

Dear Ms. Downing:

This letter is a formal request to cancel our NPDES Permit # MA0001511 to discharge wastewaters from Raytheon's 430 Boston Post Road, Wayland MA facility. As previously reported, Raytheon has shut down the Wayland facility and sublet the entire facility to 90 Salem Corporation. We eliminated the discharge of treated sanitary wastewater (002A), cooling tower blowdown (003A) and boiler blowdown (004A) as well as non-contact cooling water by December 31, 1995. DMR's submitted for 1996 all show no discharge. At this time, we do not anticipate any further discharges occurring from this operation. Therefore, we wish to cancel NPDES permit # MA0001511. The sublessee, 90 Salem Corporation may in the future wish to discharge from this facility, but as the current permit is not transferable, we have informed them of the need to file a new NPDES permit with you.

With this letter we are informing the recipients that we will be eliminating the submittal of monthly DMR's and our participation in DMR QA Study 16.

Please respond to this request in writing. If in the meantime you have any questions, please do not hesitate to contact me at this office.

William J. Smey

Chief Operator

Environmental Quality Electronic Systems Division

Sudbury M/S 4-2-263

(508) 440-2215

Scc:

NPDES Program Operations Section (WCP) Environmental Protection Agency P.O. Box 8127 Boston, MA 02114-8127

Department of Environmental Protection Bureau of Waste Prevention 10 Commerce Way Woburn, MA 01801

Department of Environmental Protection Office of Watershed Management 40 Institute Road N. Grafton MA 01536 Attn: P. Hogan

Department of Environmental Protection Div. of Water Pollution Control Training Center Route 20 Millbury, MA 01527

Board of Health 41 Cochituate Road Wayland, MA 01778